(Agenda of meeting was posted in the Courthouse Administration Lobby at 4:03 p.m. on Tuesday, July 6, 1993.)

## MANAGEMENT CONFERENCE July 8, 1993

The Board of County Commissioners of Tulsa County met at 9:30 a.m., with the following members present: Robert N. Dick, Chairman; Lewis Harris, John Selph. Members absent: none. Others present: Bill Thompson, Jim Helm, Larry Bayles, Clay Edwards, Wayne Carr, Ron Fields, Linda Johnston, Leroy Jones, Herb Reed, Buck Rudd, Terry Tallent, Herb Reed, Chad Higgins, Jim Fissel, Manny Gamallo, Marshall Stewart, Pam Hayes.

Chairman called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m., and the following business was transacted:

Jones discussed Larry McCray's request that Tulsa County provide a telephone extension line from the existing snack bar telephone for use with the jail commissary. He said Tulsa County is already absorbing the \$6.90 monthly telephone costs for the snack bar and installation of the extension would be \$40.00. Dick Blakeley entered meeting and advised that the statutory responsibility of the County is to provide space and utilities. It is his opinion that telephone lines are not included. Selph pointed out that Tulsa County does not pay the telephone bills for the court system. Harris said he was unaware County taxpayers were paying telephone costs for the snack bar and that McCray should pay telephone costs as part of his regular business expense. Jones pointed out that it would cost McCray \$45.00 per month if he had his own phone line installed. Following discussion, motion was made by Dick, seconded by Selph, to deny the request of Larry McCray for the County to pay for installation of an extension line as presented in Jones' July 7, 1993 memo, and to require McCray to pay for monthly snack bar telephone service in the future. Upon roll call: Harris, yes; Selph, yes, Dick, yes. Motion carried. Chairman directed Jones to advise McCray of the Board's decision, then discuss his needs for an extension and perform the work, upon McCray's agreement to pay installation cost and monthly telephone bills.

Sheriff Stanley Glanz entered the meeting to discuss criminal justice. He distributed jail population figures and advised there was an average of 682 inmates last month with 732 in jail today. They have 709 beds so some inmates were sleeping on mattresses on the floor. He also said there were over 90 female inmates presently with only 80 beds for them. Glanz reported the Department of Corrections at Lexington had requested a decrease in prisoners transferred to them and that the long July 4th weekend created some increase in jail population but he did not believe it would be necessary to house inmates in tents. He said jail population typically decreases in August. Glanz advised that the Adult Detention Center expansion should be completed in February, 1994. His office has also been reviewing Management Conference video arraignment bids to determine which vendor has the best package and would be able to provide a 45-day trial period.